
Peer Work

The purpose of this reflection is to explain what we have done throughout this project, inside and outside of our school.
As for 'Erasmus', I participated in the mobility to Poland, more precisely, to Rejowiec Fabryczny.
In this mobility we visited Warsaw, the capital of Poland (which is undoubtedly marvelous), Zamosc and Lublin. We also had the opportunity to visit the famous concentration camp, Madjanek, which is well worth it (due to its history); Wolka Bielecka, an old Polish colony and the historic part of Lublin. Maybe these places were the most striking to me.
Some activities were carried out at school. On the first day, they gave us a small presentation about all the countries involved and diverse songs known worldwide; we visited Siennica where there was a huge farm with many animals. One of the activities that we were able to do was horse riding and then we enjoyed typical grills from Poland with the company of the various students who participated in the project. I think it was a very important moment, because it was where we began to create a certain empathy with those around us. On the second day, we had the opportunity to known better the culture of our colleagues through presentations of the ‘National Day’ of each country. On the last day, we visited Wolka Bielecka where we participated in dances and medieval activities.
Regarding the activities developed at our school, I participated in the Photonics Club where we organized Science exhibitions and Physics experiments.
Outside these extracurricular activities, during Physics classes, we used graphing calculators in which physical experiences are simulated. In addition, we did many laboratory activities that are undoubtedly very useful for understanding certain physical processes that occur in our day-to-day life.
There is no doubt, it is very important to participate in projects such as 'Erasmus' and clubs, such as Photonics. In addition to developing our knowledge, it is always good to experience new things that will be useful in our future!
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